Minutes of Little Cheverell Parish Council Meeting
Held remotely using “Zoom Meetings” on Wednesday 6th January 2021.
Present: Wes Parfitt, Chair; Sue Ivey, Vice Chair minute taker; Benjamin Thompson; Richard Gamble - No members of the public were present. No requests from the public to participate were received.
1. Approval of the minutes of the Council meeting held on 11th November 2020.
 Minutes approved, proposed Sue Ivey seconded Ben Thompson and signed by the Chair.
2. Apologies
 Dennis Heather. 
3. Public Forum
Concerns had been raised by a resident about mud on School Lane and flooding during heavy rain at the low point which marks the boundary between Little and Great Cheverell Parish Councils.
The chair and councillors have checked the conditions along the lane at various times over the past couple of weeks and have decided that currently there is no serious issue. The Parish Steward will meet Sue Ivey on his next scheduled visit later this month, to rectify the problem with water run off and the blocked drainage at the low point where water accumulates. They will also take a look at the potholes there. These are probably too large for him to deal with and so would need to be reported to the County Council using MyWiltshire.
For information, the maintenance of School Lane is the responsibility of the County Council.
4. Declaration of Interest
None
5. Planning Applications
Tree Works at 1 The Retreat, no objection from parish council submitted on 6 December and approved by county council on14 December. 
Mobile office at 1 Manor Farm Cottages, no objection from parish council submitted on 6 December and approved by county council on 5 January. 
6. Finance: 
Approval for a payment of £850 to Wayne Sullivan for rodding and works to the dipping well at Springside  was proposed by Ben Thompson, seconded Sue Ivey

7. Parish Steward
Priority tasks for the steward’s next visit, scheduled for later this month are:-  to clear the channel at the low point of School Lane, to clear mud from the mesh at the slit drain beside the dipping well at Springside, and to clear mud along by the stream at Cedarcroft. Also to advise as to the course of action regarding the areas where the water gathers on the lane next to the dipping well at Springside
8. Dipping Well
The chairman expressed his thanks to Nicholas and Virginia who permitted Wayne to park his vehicle, materials and equipment on their drive. This enabled Wayne to work without having to get the road closed. 
9. . Low Road HGV signs
Gareth Rogers agreed that Sue Ivey could meet with his colleague when he came to inspect the signage for HGVs approaching Low Road from the railway bridge end. This was to be in the early part of 2021, Sue will make contact again to ask when this will be happening.
A vehicle carrying a load of hay recently used Low Road and had difficulty at the bend by the Grey House. He had ignored the current signs.
10. Village Hall floor repairs
It was proposed by Sue Ivey and seconded by Ben Thompson, that the Parish Council would proceed with the quotation of £1445 for the required repairs given by Wayne Sullivan
11. Millennium Green bench seat repairs
The chair agreed to ask Wayne to look at the bench on the Millennium Green and to give an estimate for the repairs.
Councillor Richard Gamble joined the meeting – Richard covered a number of issues 
· Richard came to the meeting after attending a discussion about Lockdown. The situation in Wiltshire is in a much better than the National Average though cases in the county are rising.
· He mentioned the wellbeinghub@wiltshire.gov.uk also on the Wiltshire Council Website Covid 19, there are links for people who may need help with transport to their vaccination appointment.
· He urged communities to ensure that information reached vulnerable residents  during lockdown. Not everyone is able to access Whatsapp or the internet 
· There is an Area Board Meeting on Monday 11th January at 6.30 on Teams. There will be a presentation from Sustainable Devizes about cycle routes and safer cycling
· Beginning on 15th January, a Consultation on the Local Plan review will commence. There will be an online Devizes event on 27th January. Information to be found on the Wiltshire Council Website
· There is a National Census due to begin in March though how this will be managed has not yet been publicised
· Black Dog crossroad safety is becoming a high priority for the council
· Richard announced that he would be standing down as a County Councillor in May. The candidate standing for election is Dominic Munns
12. ‘Walk and Wheel’
A proposal that Low Road might be closed to motor vehicles for one hour once a month had been received from a village resident. The idea being that children and families could cycle or play safely in the road. Following last month’s Parish Council meeting Sue Ivey carried out some research with the Highway Network Management Team. Kevin Cheleda wrote to her, having had some experience of this initiative in his previous authority.
As a result Sue Ivey was sent a link to:-
Revised road closure guidance to boost children’s outdoor play – Gov.UK(www.gov.uk) 
Kevin wrote that the sad news was that none of the schemes came to fruition. Stumbling blocks included Cost/ Who would be responsible/Marshalling/Insurance/Objection to loss of access, even for just one hour!! And several others.
It was opportune that Richard Gamble was present at the meeting at this point and he confirmed that the cost of a road closure was a very expensive business and would be several thousand pounds.
The Parish Council decided that it would not be able to proceed with such an expenditure
13. New Councillor
All councillors were urged to try to find a willing local resident to fill this vacancy
16.AOB.
There was none
17. Date of next meeting 
10th March 2021
